
 
 

City Council Report 

Date: June 6, 2022 

To: City Council 

Through: John Pombier, Assistant City Manager 

From: Mary Cameli, Fire Chief  

 Robert Campa, Emergency Manager 

Subject: Hazard Mitigation Plan 
“Citywide” 

 

 
Purpose and Recommendation 

 
The Office of Emergency Management has been collaborating with regional partners 
and Maricopa County Department of Emergency Management (MCDEM) to complete 
the Hazard Mitigation Plan. The recommendation is to approve the Resolution 
adopting the 5-year Plan. 

 
Background 

 
Maricopa County Department of Emergency Management has contracted a vendor to 
facilitate a county wide Hazard Mitigation Plan. Each jurisdiction provided specifics 
for their community. M F M D  Office of Emergency Management assembled a team 
and facilitated meetings to provide input for a Hazard Mitigation Plan. The Local 
Planning Team consisted of individuals from MPD, MFMD, Energy & Water 
Resources, Engineering, Development Services, Information Technology, PIO, and 
Emergency Management 
 
Discussion 

 
The Plan is reviewed annually and updated at 5-year intervals. The next update will 
be in 2026. 

 
Alternatives 

 
Taking no action as an alternative will prevent the City of Mesa from being eligible to 
receive certain federal non-emergency mitigation funds.  

 
Fiscal Impact 

 
Having a current Hazard Mitigation Plan places the City of Mesa in a position to 
receive disaster assistance funding should Mesa experience a significant natural 
disaster.  

 
Coordinated With 

 
The Local Planning Team: MPD, MFMD, Energy & Water Resources, Engineering, 
Development Services, Information Technology, PIO, and Emergency Management. 


